Dear JDi students,

I hope this message finds you well. I write with two updates.

First, based upon your feedback, our summer semester will stay on schedule, from April 16 to July 18. Many thanks to all of you who responded to my survey on this question. At this time, our plans for August Residencies remain unchanged as well.

Second, as to final exams this Spring Semester, please note these important provisional adjustments, all of them due to COVID-19. Additional details will follow:

Based on your survey responses, exams will occur on April 7 and 9 as follows:

- April 7 at 11 a.m. or 7 p.m.: Contracts & Constitutional Law
- April 9 at 11 a.m. or 7 p.m.: Criminal Law

You will select your exam time in advance. Look for the survey next week.

We will not use Examplify. You will take your exams on the applicable day, at the time you scheduled, in a Zoom room. You will receive the information on the room in advance of your exam. I encourage you to arrive a little early to get comfortable and situated for a timely start.

Exams will be distributed by the Office of Online Education when you arrive for your exam at your appointed time. You will be permitted to print the exam, although it is not necessary.

All of you will be in the Zoom room with someone from the Office of Online Education; the College of Law's honor code will apply. Once you have completed each of your exams, you will upload it to a designated Turnitin submission point on Blackboard. Instructions will follow.

Please do not hesitate to contact me or Lou Lou Delmarsh if you have any questions. Additional guidance will follow very shortly.

Thanks for your patience and flexibility. Be well!

Best wishes,

Kathleen M. O'Connor Associate Dean for Online Education